PINA MEETING February 2 2022 Part 1
1:Call To Order 7.30pm: Directors present via Zoom; Kevin Pistor, Veronica Zehntner, Agnes
Provost, Gerald Halabura, Ken Pepperdine, Richard Gafney, Jane Garcia.
Guests: Corinne Brolevicz, Anne Millington, Christina Nichol
We acknowledge we are holding this meeting on the ancestral, traditional and unceded territory
of the Snuneymuxw First Nation.
2: Anne Millington addressed the directors; Anne updated us that there has been an application
submitted at the City from Mr Tura, to purchase a section of Spyglass Lookout that extends in
front of her property, for the purposes of building a residence there. Anne had also submitted an
application to purchase it and envisioned this area being a boat and kayak storage area for
other residents to use and to access the water there. Anne’s proposal was that PINA inquire
about the possibility of leasing this area for the boat/kayak storage.
3: Corinne Brolewicz addressed the directors; Corinne asked if PINA would be willing to
participate in making sure the community is made aware of the application to purchase
Spyglass Lookout.
Directors were able to ask questions and clarify any points made by both guest speakers.
Part 2
Call to order at 8.15
Discussion ensued regarding PINA and the request for a community education campaign
regarding the purchase of the roadway, and the possible designation of it as an unused roadway
for this process.
Kevin noted that the Neighbourhood Associations were to be notified by the City of any
upcoming changes or applications such as this, but we have not received any notification.
The board decided that more information from the City is needed to determine the following:
Is Spyglass Lookout to be sold
What is the process for selling public lands such as roads or parks.
What is the process for disclosure of this type of application
What constitutes an Unused Road designation
Two directors will inquire further at the City Real Estate Dept -Ken and Gerald- and Kevin will
also speak to a contact at the City.
PINA will hold another meeting as soon as information has been gathered. The next step would
then be to facilitate a community meeting with the City to provide information.

